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Ballarat and District  
Early Holden Car Club 

Incorporated 2000 
www.bdehcc.com 

 

Address Correspondence  
The Secretary 
P.O. Box 184 
Howitt St Post Office 
Wendouree Victoria 3355 
Email ptrwilomt@yahoo.com.au 

 
 

CLUB MEETINGS 
Meetings are held on the 
first Tuesday of each month 
except January. 
At the Clubrooms 
Ballarat Airport 
Airport Access Road  
Wendouree 
(off Learmonth Road)  
at 7:30pm 
Visitors are most welcome 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
Annual Fees 
Single Membership $50 
Family Membership $70 
New M/ship Application Fee 
$15 
Immediate Access Red Plates 
$100 
 
 

COMMITTEE 
President 
Jeff Dickson  0411 837 506 

 

Vice President 
Peter Nikkleson 0418 501 656 

 

Secretary 
Peter Wilmot 0407 501 321 

 

Treasurer 
Sandra Campbell 0447 875 013 

 

Run Coordinator 
Paul Irvin 0419 524 607 
Assistants 
Justin Mitchell  0403 944 488 
Mark Boswerger 0402 338 947 

 

Club Permits Officer 
Scott Campbell 0419 106 264 

 

Merchandising 
Sarah Millard  

 

A.E.H.F. Delegate 
Anne Turner  0429 449 290 

 

Clubrooms Officer 
Paul Irvin  0419 524 607 

 

Catering Officers 
Peter Skrypko 0418 508 750 
Graeme Gray 0458 467 888 
Tash Gray  0410 467 811 
Bernie Sharp 0418 394 636 
 
 

Barman 
John Turner  0483847217  

 

General Committee 
John Whitfield 0423 978 095 
Greg Turner 0429 449 290 
Greg King 0419 878 059 
Sharelle Dickson 0412 446 948 
Wayne Burridge  0449 759 107 
Murray Rogers 0418 558 934 
Michael Cairns 0419379611  
James Lutjohn 0400983523  

 
New Membership Officer 
Mark Davies 0457 303 750 
 

Sergeant At Arms 
Peter Wilmot 0407 501 321 
 

LIFE MEMBERS 
Scott Campbell 
Doug Reid 
Anne Turner 
Randall Lourey 
Paul Irvin 
Peter Skrypko 
Rob Whitten 
Greg Turner 
Andrew Wheeler 
Sandra Campbell 
Jim Hare 
 
 

TOP CLUBPERSON 
2003/04   Scott Campbell 
2004/05   Peter Waterson 
2005/06   Paul Irvin  
& Jason Barby 
2006/07   Greg Turner  
& John Preston 
2007/08   Greg King 
2008/09   Anne Turner  
& Rob Whitten 
2009/10   Peter Skrypko 
2010/11   Jim Hare 
2011/12   Craig Loveridge 
2012/13   Jeff Dickson 
2013/14   Justin Mitchell 
2014/15   Rob Whitten 
2015/16   Peter Wilmot 
2016/17   Bernie Sharp 
2017/18   Daniel Dickson 
2018/19   Doug Reid 
2019/20   Pandemic  
2020/21   Pandemic 
2021/22   Mark Davies  
2022/23   Paul Irvin  
2023/24   Murray Rogers 
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District Early Holden Car Club.  
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The Editor  
Lisa Mitchell  
Ballarat and District Early Holden 
Car Club  
P.O. Box 184  
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lisa@mbballarat.com.au  
Ph: 0412 878 286  
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Events Calendar 

 

  CLUB EVENTS May 2025 

 4 Club Run—Vintage Rally  
 6 Club Meeting 
 14 Little Dog Run 
 18 Club Run—Talbot  

 21 Pub Night  

 27 Committee Meeting   

 24 
Club Rooms Working Bee & Bernie’s Car 
Boot Sale 

 28 Red Dog Run  

 
 

OTHER EVENTS May 2025 

 3 Yarrawonga Rod Run 
 3-4 MotoEx Melbourne Showgrounds 
 3-4 Big Boys Toys Expo Adelaide  

 4 Wings and Wheels Shepparton 
 18 Cavalcade of Transport—Trentham  
 18 Drive and Show Manhattan Hotel Ringwood 

 18 Lockington Annual Swap Meet  
 23  Benalla Historic Vehicle Tour  

 24-25 48th Historic Winton  
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Events Calendar 

 

  CLUB EVENTS June 2025 
 3 Club Meeting  

 11 Little Dog Run  
 TBA Club Games Night  
 17 Pub Night  
 25 Red Dog Run  

   
   

  OTHER EVENTS June 2025 

 4-6 Cooly Rocks On—Coolangatta QLD 

 6-8 24th HD&HR Holden Nationals—Stanthorpe 

 7 Echuca Steam and Trades—Show n’ Shine  
 6-8 Volksfest 2025—Cardwell QLD 

 8 Midstate Mopars—Bendigo 
 8 Maldon Swap Meet  
 8 British Classics Launceston TAS 
 8 Mid Coast Ford Motorfest—John Wright Park 

 9 All Japanese Day—Shepparton Aerodrome 
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President's Report May 2025 

                      
 

G'day everyone, 
I hope everyone had a fantastic Easter and managed to get your 
Holdens out of the shed.   
 
Last month we had a great run to Maldon with a little hiccup. Appar-
ently, the museum we went to doesn't open on Sundays! Ha Ha! Do 
not fear - Wayne sorted us out and got it opened.  Well done, 
Wayne.   
 
Just a reminder when participating in club runs. Always watch the 
car in front of you but drive to the car behind. If they slow down, 
you slow down or if they stop you stop. It’s simple. We are all going 
to the same destination and if everyone follows this simple rule, we 
all end at the destination not lost or left behind. 
 
A few of us headed to the HD HR state titles at the Shannons build-
ing in Heatherton.  It was a great drive there in the morning but a 
terrible drive home.  Anyway, it was a great day to see the best 
models Holden made (Anne Turner) Ha Ha! 
 
Our weekend away is going ahead. Moama, here we come! 
Date 
Friday night 22 August to Saturday 23 August 2025.  
Heading home on Sunday 24 August 2025.   
You are welcome to extend your visit beyond the weekend. 
Accommodation 
Maidens Inn Moama 
30 Deniliquin St Moama.   
 
To book you will need to contact Discovery Parks – Maidens Inn 
Moama. 
Phone – 03 5480 9253 
Email - moamamaidens@discoveryparks.com.au  
Details required 
Reference: Ballarat Car Club 
Full Name, address, email address mobile number, date of arrival & 
departure. 
Get in quick with your bookings. This is going to be a fantastic 
weekend. Full details will be coming soon.  
 
Thanks again everyone, we have the best club going. Without the 
great members we have we don't have a club so thank you all.   
 
Jeff Dickson  

mailto:moamamaidens@discoveryparks.com.au
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Club Run May  2025 
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Club Events 

LITTLE RED DOG RUN 
 

WHAT  Another Day Out 
 

WHERE  Meet at Lucas McDonalds 
 

WHEN  Wednesday 14 May 2025 
 

Please let Paul Irvin know if you are attending 
0419 524 607 

SOCIAL PUB NIGHT  
 

WHAT  Meal and Drinks 
 

WHERE  
Queens Head Hotel   

146 Humffray Street Ballarat East 
 

WHEN  Tuesday 21 May 2025 6.30pm 
 

Please let Judy Lourey know if you are attending 
0417 530 498 

COFFEE N CRUISE (RED DOG RUN) 
 

WHAT  Another Day Out 
 

WHERE  Meet at Lucas McDonalds 
 

WHEN Wednesday 28 May 2025 
 

Please let Paul Irvin know if you are attending 
0419 524 607 
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LITTLE RED DOG RUN 
 

 
WHAT  Another Day Out 

 
WHERE  Meet at Lucas McDonalds 

 
WHEN  Wednesday 11 June 2025 

 
Please let Paul Irvin know if you are attending 

0419 524 607 
 

Club Events 

SOCIAL PUB NIGHT 
 

 
WHAT  Meals and Drinks 

 

       WHERE 
Queens Head Hotel   

146 Humffray Street Ballarat East 
 

WHEN Tuesday 17 June 6.30pm 
 

Please let Judy Lourey  know if you are attending 
0417 530 498 

COFFEE N CRUISE (RED DOG RUN) 
 

 
WHAT  Another Day Out 

 
WHERE  Meet at Lucas McDonalds 

 
WHEN Wednesday 25 June 2025 

 
Please let Paul Irvin know if you are attending 

0419 524 607 
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Club Merchandise   
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Club Run April 2025 - Maldon  

 

Once I had accounted for those attending and tallied up those 

last minute unable to attends we headed off from the Mitchell 

Park BP. We drove through Miners Rest and turned onto the 

Midlands Highway towards Allendale. Quick break here as a few 

cars were missing from the original group. 

On the first part of our journey Daryl got a puncture in the EK 

and the spare was also flat. Fortunately, a local in a nearby 

house had an air pump to inflate the spare tyre. 

Eventually the rest of the group caught up and we were able to 

head off from Allendale. There was one more quick stop to allow 

Daryl to check the EK’s wheel nuts before we headed through 

the lovely historic town of Newstead towards Maldon.  

We reached Maldon and parked our cars in a side Street. Most 

of the group headed towards the museum while others decided 

to explore the shopping opportunities. On arriving at the muse-

um, we discovered it was closed. All was not lost I found an un-

locked side gate and luckily I met Alan who graciously gave us a 

guided tour. There was much to look at and admire including 

machinery, Castlemaine ham butter churn, signage, oil bottles, 

axes, hatchets and even poppet heads. After the museum we 

head to the Maldon Hotel to enjoy parmas, roasts and burgers. 

After a great meal and conversation, we headed back to our 

cars for the drive home. John followed Daryl home just in case 

and we all headed off at our own pace home. 

Thanks to our members for a great day out. 

Cheers Wayne  

 

Attendees: Jeff, Sharelle and Bettley HR Wagon, Ken and 

Maureen EH Sedan, Michael and Jodie RG Colorado, Wayne VR 

Sedan, Alan, Lee, Owen and Ava ZB Wagon, Greg and Ann FX 

Sedan, Di FC Sedan, Daryl, Kaye and Gareth EK Sedan, George 

HG Sedan, Hendo VF Ute, Rob and Annette VL Sedan, John HR 

Sedan. 
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Club Run April 2025 
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Events  
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Club Runs 2025 
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Membership Application  
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Permit Scheme Application (Page 1) 
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Permit Scheme Application (Page 2) 



 22 

Club Run Etiquette  

There is nothing better than sharing our love of cars with a group of likeminded             
enthusiasts out on the road, and we encourage all members to join us on our club runs.  
You can come along in any car, it doesn’t need to be old, and it doesn’t even need to be a 
Holden. It’s about getting out as a group and enjoying each other’s company, not about 
what we’re driving.  
 
However, there are a few simple protocols to ensure everyone has a good day… 

• Always RSVP to the Run Coordinator and let them know if you change your mind. 
It’s helpful to know how many are expected and saves the group waiting around for 
a no-show who’s changed their mind. 

• Listen to the pre-run briefing to get a basic understanding of the route and more im-
portantly the destination. Blindly following the car in front is great - while they’re 
there. 

• If the weather forecast issued the night before a run is over 35 deg C, then the run 
will most likely be cancelled. Keep an eye on the App for any updates.  

 
• Get to the departure point on time – or phone ahead if you’re going to be late. 
 
• Out on the road, work off the car behind, not the car in front. In other words, keep 

the car behind in your mirrors and adjust your speed accordingly. Don’t try to catch 
up to the car ahead. This helps ensure the group stays together.   

 
• Make sure the car behind has seen you when turning a corner - wait at the turn until 

the car indicates before continuing, then they will wait for the next car etc. Don’t be 
concerned about losing contact with the car in front, as they should be looking out 
for you. 

 
• Leave a reasonable gap between you and the car in front so that other motorists 

can overtake if they wish. 
 
• If you’re joining us on route, make sure the Run Coordinator knows of your pickup 

point to ensure we take that route. Also be ready to roll as the convoy approaches. 
 
• We don’t leave anyone stranded on the road - if you lose sight of the car behind, pull 

over and wait. If they don’t appear, turn around to render assistance.  
 
• Always follow the car in front. If you think they’ve taken a wrong turn then let’s all 

take the wrong turn. It’s better the club gets lost together than splits up in all          
directions – it also saves the person behind you having to make a split decision as 
to who they trust the most! 

 
• Remember it’s a club run, not a club race. If there’s a tired old grey in front, so be        

it - enjoy it for what it is. Who cares if you’re late in your 308. 
 
• Generally, the return trip from the destination is up to you – but let the ‘Run Coordi-

nator’ know when you’re heading off. 
 
  

Following these simple pointers will help ensure everybody has a good day – together! 
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General Meeting.  April 1
st
 2025 

Meeting opened:  1935hrs. 

Members Present:  48 as counted. 

Apologies:  Graeme & Tash G., Justin M., Peter W., Clint & Renada, Andy L., Sarah M., 

Neil L.,  

Guest/New members:  David – VS Utility, Kim – LX SS 

Minutes of previous meeting:  Read by Scott C.  Moved Sandra C.   2nd Steve B. Carried. 

Business arising:   Nil. 

Correspondence:   In: Ballarat T&G Invoice, BCC Rental Invoice, 61 Des Invoice, Elec Bill   

Out:  Newsletters and app notifications. 

Presidents report:  Jeff D – Refer April Newsletter for report   

Treasurers report:  Read by Sandra C. Report provided.  Moved:  Sandra C., 2nd Anne T., 

that the treasurers report be accepted, and accounts passed for payment. Carried. 

Further reports. 

Membership Officer: Mark reported welcoming Tim, David and Sue to the club. All en-

quiries of late have become financial members. 

Run Coordinator:   Jeff reported on run to Wycheproof (report in newsletter) 

   Paul reported on run to Warrnambool 

   Next run to Maldon – Refer details in newsletter 

   Lake Goldsmith run before next meeting 

May Run will be run to Talbot Market 

   Working bee and garage sale on May 24th 

Red Dog:  Still finding some great sheds to visit and having large turnout of 

“Retirees” 

Bar:   All going Well   

Clubrooms:   Working Bee in May 

Merchandise: Sarah was absent. Plent of merch available. Possible Jacket raffle 

again coming into winter. 

Red Plates:  NTR 

AEHF:    Anne reported on constitutional changes 

General business: -Megan reported on Bunnings staff BBQ night and a $200 donation 

to the club 

 -Megan has sent around a “stand by” list for Bunnings. If a spot be-

comes available, we may be invited to run the BBQ as a fundraiser 

for the club. 

 -Wayne enquired whether we were eligible for power rebates 

 -Tom reported on the Bendigo All Holden Day 

 -Jeff enquired with the club whether there was interest in an Echuca 

weekend away 

 -Jeff noted that the HD-HR State Titles are on in Melbourne 

 -Jeff also noted that John B ran his FX at the Eddington Sprints 

 -Michael – request for info on club website  
  
 

 

 
 
 

General  Meeting Minutes Apr 2025 
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Buy:  None 

  

Swap: None 

  

 

 

Sell:  John B has for sale his FX Holden 

Jim H has for sale 74 HQ Premier shell with all GTS options. In Primer 

and ready for paint. 350 small block, extractors. All bits for GTS tribute. 

$20,000 ONO 

Al D has for sale VB-VK steering rack - $200 / HKHTHG manual steering 

column - $100 3 speed all syncro gearboxes (2No.) - $150 each 

Arnaud has for sale set of jelly bean mags (FORD pattern) - $150 

 

Technical issues:  None 

  

Member raffle:  Winner – Ken V. $95.50 / Arnaud T. / Andrew F., Peter M. 

  

Member draw:  Paul I. 

  

Sargent at Arms:  With Peter W being away Peter N took the reigns. He man-

aged to hit most pretty hard and reeled in $47. 

  
Meeting closed at 2045hrs. 
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